a angry b angryly c angrily

9 London is _____ than Madrid.

a more big b bigger c more bigger

Jack's grandfather, Philip, (0)was was born (1) 1 April 1930. When he was a child he lived in a small town in England, but when he was a teenager, he (2) to in London. London was (3) and freer (4) his home town, but Philip (5) have a good time because he was alone. (6) the evenings he studied and (7) the weekends he stayed in bed because he didn't have any money. He (8) Mary in 1953 and they had two children. His life was (9) then because	better on than didn't at married was went not ck's grandfather, Philip, (0)	ler me		
Jack's grandfather, Philip, ⁽⁰⁾ was was born ⁽¹⁾ 1 April 1930. When he was a child he lived in a small town in England, but when he was a teenager, he ⁽²⁾ to in London. London was ⁽³⁾ and freer ⁽⁴⁾ his home town, but Philip ⁽⁵⁾ have a good time because he was alone. ⁽⁶⁾ the evenings he studied and ⁽⁷⁾ the weekends he stayed in bed because he didn't have any money.	better on than didn't at married was went not ck's grandfather, Philip, (0)			
Jack's grandfather, Philip, ⁽⁰⁾ was was born ⁽¹⁾ 1 April 1930. When he was a child he lived in a small town in England, but when he was a teenager, he ⁽²⁾ to in London. London was ⁽³⁾ and freer ⁽⁴⁾ his home town, but Philip ⁽⁵⁾ have a good time because he was alone. ⁽⁶⁾ the evenings he studied and ⁽⁷⁾ the weekends he stayed in bed because he didn't have any money.	ck's grandfather, Philip, (0)was was born (1) 1 Application of the lived in a small town in England, but when he was a London. London was (3) and freer (4) his have a good time because he was alone. (6) the evening weekends he stayed in bed because he didn't have any most as a good job and they had a (10) comfortable had a good job and they had a (10) comfortable had a London. Selete the sentences. Circle the correct answers, a, b or case the last of the last	airior n	noro	
a child he lived in a small town in England, but when he was a teenager, he $^{(2)}$ to in London. London was $^{(3)}$ and freer $^{(4)}$ his home town, but Philip $^{(5)}$ have a good time because he was alone. $^{(6)}$ the evenings he studied and $^{(7)}$ the weekends he stayed in bed because he didn't have any money.	child he lived in a small town in England, but when he was a London. London was (3) and freer (4) his have a good time because he was alone. (6) the evening weekends he stayed in bed because he didn't have any mode (8) Mary in 1953 and they had two children. His lifter had a good job and they had a (10) comfortable had be because he didn't have any mode (8) Mary in 1953 and they had two children. His lifter had a good job and they had a (10) comfortable had be because he was a comfortable had be been didned from the common in Liverpool. Were b was c did from the cinema evening. Yesterday b last c the last four French teacher in class today. Weren't b didn't be c wasn't wall sings really ! It's awful! Well b badly c bad from the cook than my father. Better b gooder c badder cook than my father. Better b gooder c badder a letter to my penfriend yesterday. Writed b write c wrote where you when Princess Diana died?	JISIEI II	lore	
he had a good job and they had a ⁽¹⁰⁾ comfortable house than when he first wer to London.	Alete the sentences. Circle the correct answers, a, b or c. Shin Lennon	teenage home to ings he s oney. Fe was ⁽⁹⁾	er, he ⁽²⁾ wn, but Philip studied and ⁽⁷	to wo (5) (7) en because
notice the september. Circle) the correct answers, a, b or o	were b was c did /e went to the cinema evening. yesterday b last c the last our French teacher in class today. weren't b didn't be c wasn't aul sings really ! It's awful! well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. better b gooder c badder a letter to my penfriend yesterday. writed b write c wrote //here you when Princess Diana died?			
Complete the sentences. Circle the correct answers, a, b or c.	/e went to the cinemaevening. yesterday b last c the last our French teacher in class today. weren't b didn't be c wasn't aul sings really ! It's awful! well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. better b gooder c badder a letter to my penfriend yesterday. writed b write c wrote Where you when Princess Diana died?			
	yesterday b last c the last our French teacher in class today. weren't b didn't be c wasn't aul sings really ! It's awful! well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. better b gooder c badder a letter to my penfriend yesterday. writed b write c wrote Where you when Princess Diana died?			
	weren't b didn't be c wasn't aul sings really ! It's awful! well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. better b gooder c badder a letter to my penfriend yesterday. writed b write c wrote Where you when Princess Diana died?			
John Lennon was born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening.	weren't b didn't be c wasn't aul sings really ! It's awful! well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. better b gooder c badder a letter to my penfriend yesterday. writed b write c wrote Where you when Princess Diana died?			
John Lennon was born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last	well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. better b gooder c badder a letter to my penfriend yesterday. writed b write c wrote Where you when Princess Diana died?			
John Lennon was born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last Our French teacher in class today.	well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. better b gooder c badder a letter to my penfriend yesterday. writed b write c wrote Where you when Princess Diana died?			
John Lennon was born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last Our French teacher in class today. a weren't b didn't be c wasn't	better b gooder c badder a letter to my penfriend yesterday. writed b write c wrote //here you when Princess Diana died?			
John Lennon born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last Our French teacher in class today. a weren't b didn't be c wasn't Paul sings really ! It's awful!	better b gooder c badder a letter to my penfriend yesterday. writed b write c wrote /hereyou when Princess Diana died?			
John Lennon born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last Our French teacher in class today. a weren't b didn't be c wasn't Paul sings really ! It's awful! a well b badly c bad	a letter to my penfriend yesterday. writed b write c wrote /here you when Princess Diana died?			
John Lennon born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last Our French teacher in class today. a weren't b didn't be c wasn't Paul sings really ! It's awful! a well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father.	writed b write c wrote /here you when Princess Diana died?			
John Lennon born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last Our French teacher in class today. a weren't b didn't be c wasn't Paul sings really ! It's awful! a well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. a better b gooder c badder	Vhere you when Princess Diana died?			
John Lennonwas born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last Our French teacher in class today. a weren't b didn't be c wasn't Paul sings really ! It's awful! a well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father.				
a were b was c did 1 We went to the cinemaevening. a yesterday b last c the last 2 Our French teacherin class today. a weren't b didn't be c wasn't 3 Paul sings really! It's awful! a well b badly c bad 4 My mother is a cook than my father. a better b gooder c badder	was b were c are			
John Lennon born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last Our French teacher in class today. a weren't b didn't be c wasn't Paul sings really ! It's awful! a well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. a better b gooder c badder I a letter to my penfriend yesterday. a writed b write c wrote				
John Lennon born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last Our French teacher in class today. a weren't b didn't be c wasn't Paul sings really ! It's awful! a well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. a better b gooder c badder I a letter to my penfriend yesterday. a writed b write c wrote	/hat for your birthday?			
John Lennon born in Liverpool. a were b was c did We went to the cinema evening. a yesterday b last c the last Our French teacher in class today. a weren't b didn't be c wasn't Paul sings really ! It's awful! a well b badly c bad My mother is a cook than my father. a better b gooder c badder I a letter to my penfriend yesterday. a writed b write c wrote Where you when Princess Diana died?	did you get b did you got c do you got			

3 3 The <u>underlined</u> words are incorrect. Write the correct sentences. O Simon were ill at the weekend. Simon was ill at the weekend. 1 Did you spoke to my boyfriend? 1 1 2 I waked up at 7.30 this morning. 3 Books are more interesting as DVDs. 1 4 I'm <u>happyer</u> now than I was last year. 5 Did you go to the cinema <u>yesterday</u> night? 6 Where was Julia? She weren't at the party. 7 This armchair is comfortabler than the sofa. Come and sit here. 8 The children are playing quiet in the garden. 9 You <u>sayed</u> you were tired. 10 I'm a gooder tennis player than you are. = = D Write the past tense of these irregular verbs. 4 0 become <u>became</u> = find 4 2 get = 3 go =1 know run =1 see 1 take tell think

MODULE 4 TEST

5

Z

7	Maca	bul	2KV
4	Voca	Du	laiy

Name	
Class	Date

5

5

_	VC	ocabulary	
A	Cor	mplete the sentences. Circle the correct answers, a,	or c.
	0	John has a shower every day.	
		a goes b has c does	
	1	What time do you usually go bed?	
		a to the b in c to	#
	2	We went on holiday	
		a last week b in last week c the last week	
	3	First, second,, fourth.	
		a three b third c thirtieth	
	4	It's my birthday	
		a tomorrow b tommorow c tomorow	
	5	Jack always does his homework very	
		a careful b carefuly c carefully	
	6	What time do you usually?	
		a have the lunch b have lunch c have a lunch	
	7	Please speak – I don't understand Eng	lish very well.
		a quickly b quietly c slowly	
	8	Let's a coffee.	
		a have b go c do	
	9		
		a last afternoon b the last afternoon c yesterday	afternoon
	10) It's the (20th) today.	
	1	a twentyeth b twentieth c twenty	

Complete the sentences with a suitable adverb from the box.

•	quietly carefully probably suddenly angrily badly
0	Pedro speaks very <u>quietly</u> . I can't hear him.
	Where's James? Oh, he's at his best friend's house.
2	I don't like playing the piano because I play it!
3	The ship disappeared. One moment it was there and then it wasn't.
4	My mother spoke to me because I was late for supper.
5	Look at the exercise Are there any mistakes?

1	C Ve	b and noun pairs. Complete the sentences with the correct form of go, have, play or practise.
1	0	I don't like <u>practising</u> English.
1		Yesterday I to school by car.
4	2	We never breakfast.
2	3	A: What's Pietro doing?
		B: He the piano.
	4	Yesterday Maria and I lunch in the new Italian restaurant opposite the library.
3	5	When you usually to work?
1	6	A: Can I speak to Judy?
1		B: No, I'm sorry, she a bath.
3	7	Can I an ice cream please?
1	8	My childrensports every day after school.
2	9	I like to the cinema at the weekend.
	10	What time would you like to dinner?
1		
4	D Wr	ite the opposites of these adjectives.
3	1	dangerous s
3	2	boring e
	3	modern o f
2	4	quiet n
	No	w complete these sentences using the adjectives above.
3	5	New York is an city. They say it never sleeps.
	6	The film was so
3	7	Shh. Please be I want to read.
4	8	It's very in here because the children are watching a <i>Terminator</i> video.
1	9	My grandmother is very She just doesn't like new things.
	10	Be careful! It's to drive so quickly!

2	Every	1001	Г	:-	
)	Every	nav	Fng	1151	n
	- 101)	44	- 0	1101	

Name	 	
Class	 Date	

	Can I have a look? No ide	a. You must be joking!	Calm down!	Oh, brilliant!
	A: I'm so angry! This bus i	s always late!		
	B:	We've got 20 minutes	before the filr	n starts.
2	A: Do you like my new la	ptop?	The country to be	
	B: Wow – it's great!			
	A: Of course, but be care	ful!		
3	A: Hey Bob! Great news	- I've got tickets for the I	Metallica cond	ert.
	B:	When is it?		
	A: On 3 March.			
4	A: Would you like to go	to the new Schwarzenegg	ger film?	
	B:	You know I hate action	films.	
5	A: What's the time?			
	B:	Sorry.		
۷r	ite the complete sentenc	es.		
0	Got a minute?	Have you go	ot a minute?	
1	Like a drink?	<u></u>		
2	Want me to help you?			
3	Нарру?			
4	Got a problem?			
	in the citizens on the best			



5	Li	stening	Name Date		
A	Ma	Listen to the conversation between George and hark the statements <i>T</i> (true) or <i>F</i> (false).	his granddaughter, Mandy.		
	1	George didn't have a car.			
	2	He travelled by bus and plane.	and managed to fast Haw did		
	3	The buses were better in the past.	ajk,		
	4	There were no computers at George's school.			
	5	They studied more subjects when he was at school.			
	6	His favourite subject was English.	and the and give state that it is except of		
	7	He ate a lot of fast food when he was a child.	eseri, a.		
	8	He thinks children are fatter now.	eficies 28,5 fuder hould ware		
	9	He thinks everything was better in the past.			
	10	He's happy to be old now.			
В		Now listen to the conversation again and check yo	our answers.	10	

A Two students answer your questions

- Greet students A and B and ask them how they are.
- Ask each student two or three questions about their recent past (to introduce the practice of the past simple). For example, What was your last lesson? What did you have for breakfast? How did you come to school?

B Two students talk to each other

- Explain that the students are going to ask one another about their last weekend / last holiday and encourage them to be expansive! Give student A a copy of card 1A and give student B a copy of card 1B. Student B should answer the questions asked by student A.
- Give student A a copy of card 2A and give student B a copy of card 2B. Student A should answer the questions asked by student B.

1A

Ask questions about student B's last weekend. Find out what they did on:

- Friday evening
- Saturday afternoon
- Sunday morning

2A

Answer student B's questions. Give as much information as you can.

1B

Answer student A's questions. Give as much information as you can. **2B**

Ask questions about student A's last holiday:

- Where ... ?
- When ... ?
- How long ...?
- Who ... with?
- What was good/bad ...?

JNITS 13-16

7 Writing

Name ______
Class _____ Date _____

Read this email from your penfriend, Adam.

Dear Anna,

Hi, how are you? I've got lots of news to tell you. It was my birthday on Sunday and my parents had a big party for me. They invited all my cousins (I've got 24!!), my aunts and uncles and some of my classmates. I didn't know about it so it was a fantastic surprise.

As you can imagine, I was very excited when the first guests arrived. They brought me so many presents too. I got lots of CDs and DVDs and some new jeans and trainers. My parents bought me a dog. His name is Rover and he's so sweet!

My sister gave me a new book. It's brilliant! I finished it yesterday.

We also had a lot of food. My mother is a great cook so she cooked lots of Italian food – all my favourite things. She made me a birthday cake too!

What did you do for your last birthday? Please write and tell me.

Love

Adam

Now write your reply. Tell him about your birthday.

Dear Adam,

Тестовые	задания по	итогам учебного года	l.
Уровень	Pre - Interme	ediate (Предпорогови	ый)

ALC:	ir			-	-	16
	_ 1	a r	\mathbf{n}	m	2	r
-	71.	aı.				
- 1						_

Class		Date	
-------	--	------	--

A Complete the text with the words in the box.

won't have stay seen like should will never going visit mustn't

If I (0) __have__ enough money, I (1) ______ take a long holiday next year. I want to go to South America. I have (2) ______ been there and I know it's very interesting. I'm (3) ______ to fly to Brazil first and if I like it, I'll (4) ______ there for a couple of weeks. My Brazilian friends say I (5) ______ go to the Amazon rainforest. I can't imagine what it's (6) ______ . Of course I've (7) ______ programmes about it on television but I'm sure the reality is very different. I'm going to (8) ______ friends in Argentina too. I (9) ______ forget to contact them before I leave England. If I don't call them, they (10) ______ know when I hope to arrive. I can't wait!!

B Complete the sentences. Circle the correct answers, a, b or c.

- 0 _____John ever eaten pizza?
 - a (Has) b Have c Did
- 1 You _____ smoke in here.
 - a must to b mustn't to c mustn't
- 2 If it _____, we'll stay at home this afternoon.
 - a will rain b rains c does rain
- 3 What _____ your sister like? She's tall and pretty.
 - a does b are c is
- 4 | _____buy these shoes because they're too expensive.
 - a 'm going to b'm not going to c'm going
- 5 You _____ respect your teachers.
 - a should b should to c shouldn't to
- 6 We have never _____ in the Mediterranean.
 - a swam b swimmed c swum
- 7 What _____ John's parents like?
 - a are b is c does
- 8 Are you going to do your homework now?
 - a Yes, I do. b Yes, I will. c Yes, I am.
- 9 If you want to be healthy, you _____ eat too much chocolate.
 - a must to b shouldn't c should to
- 10 If I have time, I _____ tickets for the concert.
 - a will buy b am buying c going to buy

5

	underlined words are incorrect. Write the correct sentences. Maria aren't going to pass her exam.					
0	Maria isn't going to pass her exam.					
1	I have never <u>speaked</u> to a famous person.					
2	You <u>should to</u> listen to your parents.					
3	If I finish this test quickly, <u>I'm</u> very happy.					
4	What <u>does</u> Rome like?					
5	We <u>are going buy</u> lots of junk food for the weekend!					
6	Jack has never <u>flew</u> in an aeroplane.					
7	What <u>were</u> your mother like when she was a child?					
8	Sarah <u>hasn't never</u> been to Spain.					
9	If you <u>will be</u> late for class again, I'll be very angry.					
10	Sally and Chris <u>won't</u> going to have a holiday this year.					
w	rite the past participle (3rd form) of the irregular verbs.					
0	go <u>gone</u>					
. 1	drive					
2	speak					
3	do					
4	see					
5	write					
6	bite					
	win					

4

8 eat9 be

10 swim _____

-			
)	Vocal	DII	arv
_	Jocai	Jul	iui y

Name	
Class	Date

C	hoose the best words to complete the sentences. Circle the correct answers, a, b or c.
(I'm of spiders.
	a (frightened) b frightening c annoyed
1	My brother is very
	a lazy b nervous c hard-working
2	? This book is so! I can't keep awake.
	a interesting b boring c exciting
3	I'm so! I can never find anything I want.
	a disorganised b organised c lazy
4	I don't like people.
	a polite b rude c rudely
5	You're always! What's wrong with you?!
	a relaxed b tiring c tired
6	Whatnews! I'm so happy for you.
	a fantastic b awful c boring
7	Margaret is always so
	a honest b cheerful c lazy
8	The film was very
	a frightening b dreadful c frightened
9	Barbara is a very woman. She always looks fantastic.
	a dull b ugly c attractive
)	Be quiet! I'm really not in your problems.
	a interesting b interested c bored
hr	rasal verbs: Complete the sentences with the correct preposition.
	Take your coat.
	I want to take windsurfing this summer. I have never done it before.
	It's very difficult to givesmoking.
	Please don't throw your question papers when you finish the exam.

4 I'm sure we can work the answer if we think about it.

5 It's important to keep with your studies.

	-
	18
Z	7
	=
	_
	-
	3
	- 17 E
	-
	- 4
	3
	emy.
	112
	-9
	=
	-11
	- 6
	3
	7
	=1

U	act		cat							
1	grfo									
2	trogallia									
3	bitbar	dsy tomor								
4	enkas	en nere de								
5	utartaaln	10 1244 144	TOPE .							
6	tropra									
7	sheor									
8	grite									
9	osmue									
10	wco									
Co	omplete the raise money					build a hous	e tella	a joke	e Lord and for	
Cc	omplete the	take a risk	win a prize	break a rec	cord					
0	raise money Wow!! I can'	take a risk	win a prize	break a rec	ord - it's a	a weekend fo	r two in			
Cc	raise money Wow!! I can'd	take a risk	win a prize	break a rec prize - country. I do	ord - it's a	a weekend fo	r two in	Paris.	ed for	
0 1	raise money Wow!! I can' I want to Go on!	take a risk	win a prize I'vewon a	break a rec prize - country. I do	ord - it's a n't lik	a weekend for the living in the ou're always	r two in	Paris.	ad to	
0 1 2	raise money Wow!! I can' I want to Go on! I'm trying to	take a risk	win a prize I'vewon ain theus	break a rec prize - country. I do	ord - it's a n't lik ! Y	a weekend for e living in the ou're always : Himalayas.	r two in e city. so funny	Paris.	e leg.	

UNITS 13-16

3 Everyday English

Name	
Class	Date

A Match a sentence in column A with a suitable response from column B.

A

- O There's nothing in the fridge.
- 1 What time does the film start?
- 2 It's John's birthday tomorrow.
- 3 I'm leaving in ten minutes.
- 4 I've forgotten to feed the cat.
- 5 Let's go bungee jumping this weekend.
- 6 This house is so untidy.
- 7 I've left my dictionary at home.
- 8 We should organise our holiday soon.
- 9 I want to buy some new clothes.
- 10 I need Peter's telephone number.

B

- a I'll feed him for you.
- b I've got it. I'll give it to you.
- c No way! You must be crazy!
- d How should I know?
- e It's no big deal. You can use mine.
- f Hang on! I'm not ready.
- g Don't worry. I'll tidy up for you.
- h I'll help you choose.
- i I'll make a cake for him.
- j I'll pick up some brochures from the travel agent's.
- k I'll go to the shops and buy some food for you.

4 Reading

Name		
Class	Date	Door

A Read the text about pets.

Man's best friend

The British are a nation of animal lovers. Most people in Britain will at some time or another have a pet. If there are children in the house, they will definitely want to have a dog, a cat, a rabbit or some other pet such as a guinea pig, goldfish or hamster. At Christmas time the pet shops are very busy selling baby dogs and cats (puppies and kittens) but sadly, children will often only play with them for a couple of weeks and then get bored.

But a pet is not just for Christmas, it's for life. If you have a large dog, for example, you must be sure to take it out at least three times a day as it needs a lot of exercise. You should feed it properly and take it to the vet regularly. If you look after your dog properly, your dog will look after you. They say that a dog is man's best friend and in many cases it's true.

Cats, on the other hand, are more independent and not so friendly. Some are lazy and just sleep inside all day but there are others who like being outside. They will go to anyone who feeds them, so if your neighbour puts food or milk outside for them, you shouldn't be surprised if you don't see your cat from one day to the next!

So, if you decide to buy an animal, you must be sure that you are going to have enough time and money to look after it properly.

B Answer the questions. Use complete sentences.

- 1 Which animals do children usually want to have?
- 2 When do the pet shops get busy?
- 3 What often happens after Christmas?
- 4 How many times a day should you exercise a large dog?
- 5 What are cats like?

A You are going to listen to five short extracts. In each case write down whether the speaker feels positive (+) or negative (–) about what they are describing.

B Now listen to the extracts again. In each case write down what the speaker is describing.

Speaker 1 Speaker 2 Speaker 3 Speaker 4 Speaker 5

6 Speaking

A Two students answer your questions

- Greet students A and B and ask them how they are.
- Ask each student two or three questions about the countries they've been to, or if they
 haven't travelled abroad, the countries they would like to visit.
 For example, Have you been abroad much? If so, where have you been? Where would you like to go?
- Ask each student to tell you what they particularly liked/disliked about the experience or why they would like to visit the country they have mentioned.
 For example, What did you particularly like/dislike about that country? Why would you like to go to ...?

B Two students talk to each other

Give student A a copy of card A and give student B a copy of card B. Explain that you are
visiting their country for the first time and you would like some tips on what to do/eat etc.
The students should use the prompts on their cards to give you some advice. Encourage
them to use modal verbs.

A

You have to give advice on the following topics:

- food speciality dishes
- sights cultural
- weather in winter
- customs tipping in restaurants/bars/taxis

B

You have to give advice on the following topics:

- food cheap places
- sights nightlife
- weather in summer
- customs when visiting someone's home

AODULE 4 TEST

7 Writing

Name	
Class	Date

You have just received this email from your penfriend. Read it carefully.

Dear Ben,

Hi there. How are you? I hope things are OK with you. Life here is a little difficult at the moment. It's the end of term and we've finished all our exams, but I haven't done very well. In fact I have to do some of them again next term. I couldn't believe it when they told me as I thought I did OK. As you can imagine, my parents were really angry. They said I did badly because I spend too much time on the computer, surfing the net and playing computer games. It's not true but anyway, now they've said that I can't come and visit you. I'm so disappointed because I've always wanted to come to England.

What do you think I should do? What would you do? Please help!

Love

Jack

Now write your reply, using the information below.

Sorry about results

Talk to parents: say you'll work harder next term

Can understand parents

Offer two more study tips

Is it true about time on the computer?

Dear Jack,